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NATIONAL

 BIKE WEEK 2018
9th to 17th June 2018
South Dublin County Council
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Monday 11th June 2018
National Bike Week was officially launched by the Mayor of South Dublin County Council, Cllr Paul Gogarty  at Tallaght/Ballyboden Walking & Cycle Scheme, Rathfarnham
The Mayor Councillor Paul Gogarty officially launched Bike Week 2018 at the Tallaght/Ballyboden Walking and Cycling Scheme in the presence of, staff from South Dublin County Council, Councillors Deirdre O’Donovan and Rob Russell and a group of children and their Teachers who cycled from St. Columcille’s National School, Knocklyon
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Children from St. Columcille’s National School with Mayor Cllr. Paul Gogarty with Thos. McDermott and Sheila Kelly, SDCC
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Laura Leonard, A/Director of Services, Thos. McDermott, Sports Partnership, Mayor Cllr Paul Gogarty,
Sheila Kelly, Administrative Officer, Helena Fallon, Senior Executive Engineer and Mbakure Johnson, Executive Engineer, SDCC
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Cllr Deirdre O’Donovan, Mairead Forsyth, SDCC Cycling Forum, Mayor Cllr Paul Gogarty and Cllr Rob Russell
Cycle Clinic, Mobile Bike Doctor – Bicycle Maintenance at Council Offices, Tallaght and Clondalkin – Tuesday and Wednesday 12th and 13th June 2018
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The Council also had the services of the Cycle Clinic and his crew to carry out free cycle repairs on the Tuesday and Wednesday of Bike Week.  This was a great success.
Wednesday 13th June, 2018

Cycle Superstore  - at Council Offices, Tallaght – promoting Bike to Work Scheme
[image: image6.png]



Staff from Cycle Super Store were on hand to advise staff and public of the Bike to Work scheme on Wednesday 13th June 2018
School Events 
As the goody bags were so popular in 2017,   South Dublin County Council organised more free goodie bags to schools who encouraged their pupils to cycle to school during Bike Week.  This proved very popular again and the following schools received their goody bags.
Approximately 600 bags were distributed to the following schools:
· St. Lorcan’s N.S. Palmerstown
· St. Dominic’s N.S., Tallaght
· St. Columcille’s N.S., Knocklyon
· St. Thomas N.S., Jobstown, Tallaght
· St. Damien’s N.S. Walkinstown
· Whitechurch N.S., Rathfarnham
· Talbot Senior, N.S. Clondalkin
· Ballyroan B.N.S., Ballyroan

· Bishop Galvin /n.S., Templeogue
· Lucan Educate Together, Esker, Lucan
· Edmondstown N.S.

· St. Mary’s N.S., Saggart
The bags with Bike Week Logo contained a pencil, water bottle, bicycle lights, notebook, reflective cycling gear (obtained from RSA), bicycle bell and keyring.
The bags proved very popular with the school children and acted as a great incentive for children to cycle to school during the week.

“On Yer Bike School Art Competition”
Primary School children were invited to enter a competition promoting bicycle safety, cycling and leisure cycling.  South Dublin received loads of art work from school children across the whole county.   The Council’s Road Safety Officer Declan Keogh judged the entries and winners were awarded with a little goody bag and cycling helmet with bike week logo.
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Declan Keogh, Road Safety Officer and Fiona Brown, Senior Staff Officer with pupils from Scoil Carmel, Firhouse with their Art work
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Declan Keogh, RSO and Fiona Brown, SSO with winner from St. Peter Apostle, N.S. Neilstown
Declan Keogh and Fiona Brown with winners from Edmondstown N.S. 
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Free Breakfast to all staff who cycled to work
Thursday 14th June 2018
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On Thursday morning 14th June, 2017 free breakfast vouchers were given to all staff who cycled to work that morning.   This is a popular part of Bike Week and many staff availed of the free voucher.
Increasingly more and more staff are now cycling to work in South Dublin County Council on a daily basis. 

Thursday 14h June 2018
Lunchtime Cycle from County Hall, The Square to Tymon Park and back

A group of staff from HQ   donned their cycling gear and helmets and took off from the Council Offices, Tallaght at lunchtime up to Tymon Park and back via Tallaght Institute of Technology.  It was a nice leisurely cycle and they were blessed with a beautiful sunny day and a nice breeze at their backs.   The roundtrip took approximately 40 minutes and was about 7k long.  Some of the cyclists were only returning to cycling.

The group all got free lunch following the trip which was an added bonus.
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Staff from South Dublin County Council with Mairead Forsythe from SDCC Cycle Forum getting ready to set off on lunchtime cycle.  
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The end
[image: image13.png][image: image14.png]